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Meeting between Department of Health and APRA 

16:00 to 17:30 – 25 July 2019 
Level 12 - 1 Martin Place Sydney 

Agenda for the meeting 
 Role of APRA
 APRA’s view of industry challenges & areas of focus
 Premium round

Discussion Points 
1. Observations on the PHI industry
2. Pressures in the system – sustainability risks
3. APRA Capability review
4. Challenges on premiums

1) Department observations on the PHI industry

 Current reforms are insufficient to meet cost pressures and deliver affordable
premium increases.

 Opportunities for additional reforms that have broad stakeholder consensus
(insurers, private hospitals, doctors) limited.

 Service innovation in this market has traditionally been slow and overly reliant on
government endorsement.

 There is significant diversity across funds in terms of engagement with the
Department.  Many large funds have an ongoing dialogue with the Department, but
smaller funds seem far less inclined to engage with the Department.  Further, the
Department is aware of a general lack of sophistication for smaller insurers (lack of
product diversity, ‘simple’ errors in their Rules, etc).
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2) Pressures in the system – sustainability risks

 In early June APRA released a letter to all private health insurers (PHIs) on
sustainability risks, and expectations for PHIs to improve their resilience to deal with
heightened sustainability challenges posed by declining affordability for policy
holders and the impact of government policies to respond to pressures on the wider
health system.

 The letter contains strong messages that APRA expects PHIs to be pro-active in
taking actions to manage material industry risks.

 APRA signalled its concern about the resilience of PHIs to address sustainability
risks in a public speech in February 2018. The letter increases the intensity
messaging.

 APRA has assessed that actions by PHIs to-date are likely to be insufficient to build
resilience to sustainability challenges in the long-term.

 APRA has no immediate concerns for the financial viability of any PHI, but the extent
of these sustainability issues is likely to challenge business models for a number of
insurers.

 The letter communicates that APRA will take a more assertive response via entity-
specific supervisory action to protect policy holders where a PHI continues to take a
passive approach to these risks.
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